CHRISTIAN AID
From Ian Ross;   tel: 860327
CHRISTIAN AID WEEK    Many thanks to Karen Hawkins who, on 20th June, checked the accounts for Christian Aid Week 2012. I was then able to send in the details of how our money was collected. In return the following came to me:


Dear Ian


I would like to confirm receipt of the Form A for Longden CA Group, stating that your group raised 
£3616.27 in Christian Aid Week 2012. With many thanks to all for your commitment to Christian Aid 
Week this year. 


Best wishes

Mary Reay 
Regional Administrator, Christian Aid West Midlands

CHRISTIAN AID WEEK


Thanks to Sally Abbotts for her work as the organiser in Longden – a task she has done for several years, during which she has introduced several new collectors. I am very pleased that Sally has said she will still do some collecting in Longden. 


Longden needs a new organiser for 2013 – and beyond!. Could that be you? Please speak to Sally or give me a ring if you would like to know more about what is involved.

Thanks also to Jo Fullwood for organising the collection on LythBank/Hill in recent years. I am delighted that David Fry has agreed to be the organiser next year….and I hope for many years to come!!
TAX JUSTICE has been a major campaign by Christian Aid. From 29 August to 15 October the TAX JUSTICE BUS is touring the UK. It is due to be in Shrewsbury on Monday 24 September. More details in the September magazine

RIO+20: SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT... WHEN?
Report by Mariana Paoli for Christian Aid    Dated 25 June 2012
The Rio+20 Earth Summit finished on Friday 22 June 2012, delivering less than it should, but providing us with some hope for the future.
Rio+20 was a wonderful opportunity for global civil society to come together and strengthen its collective fight for a better world. Thousands of people and organisations gathered at the people's summit, to share ideas and propose solutions to pave the way to a sustainable planet, free from poverty.

EARTH SUMMIT 1992
Michelle Pressend, a Christian Aid partner from South Africa, told us: 'At the Earth Summit in 1992 there was a sense of hope on environmental and social issues, 20 years later the world is in a worse state and what governments have come up with will create greater inequality and increasing global ecological crisis.'

World leaders are trying to persuade the public that a good job has been done at Rio+20, but they have failed to deal with the urgency or deadlines for countries to take action. What is worse, in key issues related to sustainable development such as climate change, leadership was absent.

THE FINAL RIO+20 TEXT - 2012
In the Rio+20 text there was a vague wish to improve the sharing of renewable energy and there was positive wording about energy access - something desperately needed for over two billion people in energy poverty. But no real commitment was made to take action. It might sound like a joke, but according to the final declaration 'clean' fossil fuels could be included in the energy mix as a solution for climate change. When in fact we know it is the opposite!

THERE IS A WAY FORWARD
Despite the lack of urgency, we leave Rio inspired to continue struggling for a better world. An agreement to create a new set of sustainable development goals when the Millennium Development Goals run out in 2015 could pave the way for:


millions to move out of poverty


access to renewable energy




and the right to develop in a sustainable way.

These are the key demands we have been campaigning for. But, there is still work to be done to ensure that the goals are strong enough to make the changes we want to see.

Campaigning together

Here in the UK, we have campaigned to build UK government support for climate justice and tax justice – and it was worth it! Not only has the UK government committed to delivering the new sustainable goals but on the eve of the Rio Summit it also delivered a big campaign win:- ensuring mandatory reporting of greenhouse gas emissions by UK companies. This will give UK companies a major incentive to clean up their acts. That, in turn, will be good news for people living in poverty across the world, who are first and worst affected by the changing climate.

Keeping up the pressure

In our on-going fight to achieve a world free from poverty, we must continue to campaign for political change. We must ensure that good decisions are not moved backwards and much more is delivered.

We are disappointed that the world's most powerful countries have given so little momentum to sustainable development, but we remain determined to build on what Rio+20 has given us and to inspire others to join us.

AMNESTY INTERNATIONAL
We are ordinary people from around the world standing up for humanity and human rights. Our purpose is to protect individuals wherever justice, freedom and truth are denied.

THE SHREWSBURY GROUP next meets Tues.18 September at 7.30pm in The Shrewsbury Coffeehouse, Castle Gates.






